To The Mayor North Sydney Council

## ST ALOYSIUS COLLEGE REDEVELOPMENT

KIRRIBILLI (SSD 8669)

Dear Madam,

I wish to state my objection to this development for a number of reasons.

This school has been overfunded to the point where every year it has to undertake major capital works to dispose of its excess cash but this proposal absolutely takes the cake.

At present the junior high school playground is at the base of the building on Upper Pitt Street and the noise is relatively contained. The proposal to move this playground onto the roof of a new six storey building has the potential to annoy about half the residents of Kirribilli.

The prospect of 7 years of massive destruction and reconstruction on Upper Pitt Street is an absolute horror story. Already there are two major projects in progress across the road from the school and they show no signs of finishing soon.

Upper Pitt Street is a narrow road with parking on both sides and will be choked with endless trucks and tradesman's vehicles,

If this project goes ahead this area will not be worth living in. It is totally unnecessary and entirely generated by government bungling.

Yours faithfully,

28/5/18